Superintendent’s Report

December 19th, 2011
        I.
     Calendar Committee
With the committee formed (with the exception of the BOE member) the first meeting will be scheduled at the end of the first week in January.  This meeting usually consists of statute and policy review, charge of the committee, and current year calendar review.  The timeline will be to have a recommendation for the BOE by the February meeting.

        II.      Out-of-district meetings

December 6th-7th; KASS in Louisville

December 9th; KSBA in Louisville

December 12th; Legal/Personnel Updates OVEC


December  14th; OVEC 

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Agenda
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*See Attached
        VI.       Literacy Review
Considering the decline in scores at SCMS, a literacy review has taken place with consultants from OVEC to look at the curriculum, initiatives, student schedules, master schedules, and other pieces of information to determine possible causes for our decline.  After review, the committee is to give an outside opinion as to possible initiatives to remedy the concern as preparation for the spring assessment of 2012 is underway.
        VII.        Distinguished Student Celebration(s)
The celebrations were well received this year with the new format; a much more personal and intimate atmosphere.  The elementary students loved the opportunity to not only be recognized in front of their peers during the celebration, but relished the opportunity to stand in the center circle of the basketball floor during community introductions while their parents were invited to stand and be recognized as well before the teams began warm-ups.
       VIII.        Student Distribution
Utilizing our transportation software, I have taken the liberty to begin looking at hypothetical elementary districts depending on land acquisition, but assuming 55/155 as the dividing line of the county.  As it is, 718 K-5 students live west of 55/155 while 538 live east of 55/155.  Therefore, I’m having Patti look at different points of the county to run hypothetical scenarios such as 55 to Yoder Tipton or 55 to Normandy Road; still taking into account the Free and Reduced population to factor into the equation. 


IX.
Christmas Dinner

Wednesday the 21st, Thursday the 22nd, Wednesday the 28th, or Thursday the 29th.

X.
Transportation

As it relates to the two routes of concern that we discussed at the work session on the 21st, I personally boarded the buses and performed child counts on random days of the week.  The days were 11/28, 11/30, 12/7, 12/12, and 12/14.  The highest number we had on route 7 (the elementary route) was 42; lowest was 39 (41,40&42)for an average of 40.8 on a 66 passenger bus.  Route 17 reflected a high count of 51 and low count of 36 (38,49&45) for an average of 43.8 on a 66 passenger bus over the five separate visits.  Although there were 3 to a seat on 6 or 7 seats the day that 51 was recorded, keep in mind that the first students dropped off for this route are in the subdivision immediately beside and behind SCMS.
